
TO: Public Works Committee 

FROM: Don Carney, Senior Capital Projects Manager 

DATE: January 19, 2023  

SUBJECT: Acceptance of Work with Black Hills Excavating for the Tumwater Hill Park - Crosby 
Connector Project 

 

 
1) Recommended Action:  

Staff requests the Public Works Committee recommend the City Council accept the 
Tumwater Hill Park – Crosby Connector project as complete and authorize the release of 
the performance bond as soon as the laws of the state of Washington allow.    

 

 
2) Background: 

 
The Tumwater Hill Park - Crosby Connector is a trail construction project that joins Crosby 
Road with the existing Tumwater Hill Park trail system. The new trail is approximately 1,200 
feet long with several switch backs to navigate around trees and help make the trail not too 
steep. The trail is 5 feet wide at the top, with a landing and resting stop constructed 
approximately half way up the trail.  
 
The Public Works contract with the low bidder, Black Hills Excavating, was signed on        
June 21, 2022, for $152,120.70. Work on this project is now complete; the final contract total 
is $150,170.64. 

 

 
3) Policy Support: 

 
Strategic Priorities and Goals 2021-2026: 
 

B. Build a Community Recognized for Quality, Compassion and Humanity 
C. Create and Maintain a Transportation System Safe for All Modes of Travel 

 

 
4) Alternatives: 
 

 Do not accept the project as complete and direct staff to pursue alternative      
actions(s). 

 

 
5) Fiscal Notes: 

 
Funding for the project came from Park Impact Fees. 

 

 
6) Attachments: 

 
A. Vicinity Map 


